





NEWSLETTER

Meeting of October 18, 2016

The Florida Suncoast AFIO Luncheon on October 18 features Dr. Mark Maybury, Vice President and Chief Security Officer,

The MITRE Corporation.

Dr. Mark Maybury is the chief security officer of The MITRE Corporation and vice president and director of the National Cybersecurity FFRDC, which MITRE operates for the National Institute of Standards and Technology. In these roles, he manages the overall cybersecurity strategy for the company, including outreach and partnerships, in addition to aligning and developing strategies and resources to realize MITRE's next generation cybersecurity vision.

(Continued on page 2)

Our Meeting is the centerpiece of the day-long "Cyber Ready™ 2016" conference focused on cybersecurity as part of the observance of National Cybersecurity Month.

The Florida Suncoast AFIO Chapter is proud to join the MITRE Corporation, the Tampa Bay Innovation Center and the National Cyber Partnership in sponsoring this important event. In addition to the luncheon, you're invited to register for the entire, day long Cybersecurity Conference (including lunch and dinner) as well as the Golf and Barbecue outing on Monday afternoon. We expect a large turnout, so please register and pay online to avoid long lines. Visit http://www.suncoastafio.org/home/cybersecurity-luncheon-10-18-2016 for details.

Changed Procedure: To attend our Meeting

Meeting and luncheon on Tuesday, October 18, 2016, at the MacDill AFB Surf's Edge Club, 7315 Bayshore Boulevard, MacDill AFB, FL 33621.

- Check-in and cash wine and soda bar open at 1130 hours for those coming early to socialize
- · Lunch begins at noon, followed by our speaker

Please register and pay online—we expect a large turnout and you will want to avoid long lines. Visit http://www.suncoastafio.org/home/cybersecurity-luncheon-10-18-2016 for details. If you cannot register online, please email or call the Chapter Secretary for instructions no later than noon on Monday, October 3, Because of the large expected attendance, late responses may not be accommodated.

You must present photo ID to pick up an event badge and valid student ID if you've registered for student discounts. Lunch is \$20, and you'll be able to pay for lunch or the conference by cash or check at the door. You must pay in advance for Monday's golf outing. If you make a reservation and do not cancel before the deadline, you are responsible for payment.

Anyone with special AFIO Base Access should proceed to the Bayshore Gate. If you need directions, please let us know.

Special Moments at our August 9 Meeting



In a Chapter first, our speaker, NOAA CAPT Michael J. Silah, was joined by his father, Navy CAPT Bob Silah, to be recognized for their service to our country. Tragically, Bob Silah died two weeks later. Our most sincere sympathies go out to his family.

Marilyn Riordan, widow of our longtime member Dr. Ken Campbell, and her daughter, Janice McCann, received an "In Memoriam" certificate from H. Patrick Wheeler, who delivered a eulogy, and Chapter President Gary Gorsline.





AFIO-Florida Suncoast Chapter

PO Box 2625 Land 0 Lakes, FL 34639-9625

Officers

President: Gary Gorsline

garyg@suncoastafio.org

Vice President: Jay Michlin

jaym@suncoastafio.org

Secretary: Michael F. Shapiro

michaels@suncoastafio.org

Treasurer: Bill Brown

billb@suncoastafio.org

Membership is not limited to those who serve or have served as intelligence officers, but is open to any US Citizen via our Associate Membership level. Associate Members enjoy all of the benefits and privileges of full members.

Contact us or visit us on the Web for more information about our activities and about membership.

PLEASE UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFO, INCLUDING MAILING AND EMAIL ADDRESS, IF IT CHANGES!

We're on the Web!

www.suncoastafio.org

Mission

The Suncoast Chapter actively provides educational outreach via scholarships to students and speakers to Colleges, Universities, High Schools and Civic Groups. The Chapter also assists local colleges and universities in providing coursework that the local intelligence community is seeking.

The Chapter's leadership is committed to raising public awareness of the importance of National Intelligence whether we are at war or not, which party is in power and whether the world seems stable or not.

(Continued from page 1

From 2010 to June 2013, Dr. Maybury served as the chief scientist of the Air Force. His responsibilities included advising the Chief of Staff and Secretary of the Air Force and providing assessments on a wide range of scientific and technical issues affecting the Air Force mission. In this role, he identified and analyzed technical issues and brought them to the attention of Air Force and national security leaders.

Dr. Maybury remains a member of the Air Force Scientific Advisory Board, and sits on both the Defense Science Board and the Homeland Security Science and Technology Advisory Committee. He is a fellow in both the IEEE and the Association for the Advancement of Artificial Intelligence.

Prior to joining MITRE, Dr. Maybury was a U.S. Air Force officer, serving as research team chief and then program manager at Rome Air Development Center, Griffiss Air Force Base.

Dr. Maybury has authored or edited 10 books and more than 60 refereed publications. He holds patents for both broadcast news understanding (6,961,954) and personalcasting (7,386,542). His awards include recognition from New York City and MITRE for support of World Trade Center rescue and recovery efforts, a Recognition Award from Secretary of Defense Donald Rumsfeld for support to the Coalition Provisional Authority in Baghdad, Iraq, and a Special Recognition Award from President George W. Bush for planning for the Terrorism Information Sharing Environment. In 2016, Federal Computer Week magazine named Dr. Maybury among its Federal 100 Award winners. The award recognizes government, industry, and academic leaders who have played pivotal roles that affect how the federal government acquires, develops, and manages IT.

Dr. Maybury received his bachelor's degree in mathematics from College of the Holy Cross (Fenwick Scholar, valedictorian), a master's degree in computer speech and language processing from Cambridge University, England (Rotary Scholar), a master's degree in business administration from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, and a doctoral degree in artificial intelligence from Cambridge.



Florida Suncoast Chapter

Your Name Here

New Name Badges

If you've ordered one, pick it up at the next meeting. If you want one, order it for only \$10.

Please see our Treasurer, Bill Brown.

ARE YOU RECEIVING THIS NEWSLETTER BY US MAIL BUT YOU HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS? PLEASE HELP THE CHAPTER GO PAPERLESS BY LETTING US KNOW.



Challenge Coin

The chapter is moving forward to produce a challenge coin. We hope to have a proof strike at our October meeting.

Next meeting is Tuesday, December 13. Speaker to be announced.

Time to pay your Chapter dues!